

CHRISTOPHER THE CHRONICLE NEWPORT

September 12 #23 of 1986

1. d 6

1985-86 Academic Year

September 15

September 16

September 17

FACULTY MEETING - A105 - 3:30 PM

Dept. A&C - G119 - 2:00 PM

September 18

September 19

ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

Formal Convocation -10:30 AM on Lawn Luncheon 12:30 PM on Lawn

William Raspberry Campus Center Theatre 1:30 PM

Questions and Answers David Kim, Violinist -8:00 PM

Campus Center Theatre

Dance 9:00 PM Christopher's

September 20

September 21

OFFICIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Agenda for the Second Meeting of the Instructional Faculty, 1986-1987, 3:30 p.m., Wednesday, September 17, 1986.

- I. Approval of the minutes of the meeting of 4/25/86 (p. 6).
- II. Approval of the minutes of the meeting 8/18/86 (p. 7).
- III. Committee Reports:
 - A. Academic Status Committee. Dr. Weiss
 - B. Admissions Committee Dr. Mollick
 - C. Curriculum Committee Dr. Weber
 - D. Degrees Committee. Dr. Morgan
 - E. Faculty Advisory Committee Dr. Doane
 - F. Nominations Committee. Dr. MacLeod
- IV. Consideration of recommendations from the Degrees Committee (p. 8) on two student petitions.
 - V. Election of two faculty representatives to serve on the following task forces of the Board of Visitors: (See the 8/29/86 edition of this <u>Chronicle</u> for a detail of the areas of responsibility of each task force.)
 - A. Academic Activities
 - B. Non-academic Student Activities
 - C. Legislative Relations and Financial Affairs
 - D. Community Needs
 - E. Minority Representation
- VI. Consideration of the following resolution proposed by Dr. James Morris:

Resolved that the instructional faculty reaffirms its commitment to self-governance and, therefore, authorizes the Faculty Advisory Committee to present a faculty senate constitution and bylaws to the faculty for its consideration during the 1986-87 academic year.

- VII. Announcements.
- VIII. Adjournment.

It is suggested that each member bring with him to this meeting both this edition of the Chronicle and that of 8/29/86.

-- Vice President for Academic Affairs

NEWS & GENERAL INFORMATION

Faculty Development Grants

Applications for faculty development grants will be received anytime prior to October 10. Applications may be picked up from the Office of the VPAA or from Bob Doane. Since money allocated for faculty development may be diverted to other purposes if a grant is not accepted, please do not apply unless you are committed to accepting the grant if offered.

Question and Answer Session with William Raspberry

Faculty, staff and students are invited to join internationally known columnist, William Raspberry, in the Campus Center Theatre at 1:30 P.M. on the Silver Anniversary Day, September 19, to ask questions about subjects ranging from international affairs, urban problems to journalism careers, writing and higher education in America.

Faculty are invited to share this opportunity with students. Please mention this addition to the schedule in classes. This invitation will also be extended to the news media and many journalists are expected to be in the audience. It will be an excellent opportunity for students to observe and participate.

-- Paula Delo, Director Public Relations

* * * * *

United Way Campaign

United Way pledge cards and other materials will be placed in faculty and staff mailboxes in the very near future. We all know the importance of the United Way to the community so I'll say no more in this regard. I do appeal to the faculty and staff, all of you my associates and friends, to help the people less fortunate than we are through the United Way. Remember even if a few dollars are all you can spare, your gift will be very much appreciated.

-- Bob Fellowes, United Way Coordinator

* * * * *

Presentation on Women's Issues

A new opportunity for women and those interested in women's issues has developed on the Peninsula. Christopher Newport College Continuing Education and the Friends of Women's Studies of Old Dominion University have worked together to present the first of what we hope will be a series of programs offered on both sides of Hampton Roads. If the response is good at the first program on October 2 at CNC, we will plan others.

"DAUGHTERS AND MOTHERS" FEATURING DR. KATHARINE KERSEY, NOTED LECTURER, AUTHOR, PROFESSOR AT OLD DOMINION UNIVERSITY, AND HER DAUGHTER, DR. BARBARA L. KERSEY, A NORFOLK FAMILY THERAPIST, WILL BE PRESENTED AT CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT COLLEGE IN THE FOUR STORY ADMINISTATION BUILDING AUDITORIUM THURSDAY, OCTOBER 2, AT 7:30 P.M.

DR. KERSEY HAS COMMENTED, "MY RELATIONSHIP WITH MY MOTHER DEVELOPED THROUGH SO MANY PHASES. WE GREW TOGETHER AND THEN, WHEN I MOVED INTO ADULTHOOD, I REALIZED HOW MUCH OF AN INFLUENCE SHE HAD ON MY PERSONAL AND PROFESSIONAL LIFE AND HOW MUCH I APPRECIATED THAT."

This program is offered at no cost and pre-registration is not required. Please extend this invitation to your friends, your daughters or your mother to share an evening examining that fascinating relationship that exists between mothers and daughters.

For further information, please contact CNC Continuing Education at 599-7158. We hope you can join us on October 2.

-- Agnes Braganza, Director of Continuing Education

* * * * *

Notice to Administrative Faculty and Staff

The National Faculty Exchange, to which CNC belongs, is seeking applicants who wish to serve in an exchange to another College or University or certain non-institutional agencies and organizations. Anyone interested in learning more about the National Faculty Exchange and the exchange opportunities for CNC Administrative Faculty and/or staff to participate, should visit the Personnel Office for details.

-- Bob Hixon, Director of Personnel

* * * * *

Academic Year 1986-1987 Department Chairmen

Biology, Chemistry, and ES
Computer Science
English
Mathematics
Modern & Classical
Languages and Literature
Philosophy and Religious
Studies
Physics

Professor Harold Cones Professor Kathryn McCubbin Professor Douglas Gordon Professor John Avioli

Professor Doris Reppen

Professor John Hoaglund Professor George Webb

> -- Jouett L. Powell, Dean School of Letters and Natural Science

* * * * *

Silver Anniversary Print Media Articles

Listed below are articles that the Public Relations office is anticipating during the next several weeks. There will be many more articles of which there is no notification at this time. There will also be considerable T.V. coverage including live coverage on the day of the event.

- 1. THE RICHMOND TIMES-DISPATCH, Sunday September 7, 1986 full column story in the State section.
- 2. THE TIMES-HERALD, Thursday September 11, 1986 on the Editorial page, full page of CNC editorials, Op-Ed pieces and a CNC cartoon.
- 3. DAILY PRESS, Sunday September 14, 1986 three articles in the news section, one on the history of CNC, one on Lewis McMurran and Scott Cunningham and one on the September 19 event.
- 4. DAILY PRESS, Sunday, September 14, the Commentary section, a piece by Barry Wood reflecting on the College.
- 5. DAILY PRESS, Sunday, September 21, 1986 on Book-page an article on the new book by Jane Webb, VOICES OF CNC.
- 6. THE CAPTAIN'S LOG, September 4, 11, 18 and 25. Continuous coverage of the Silver Anniversary.
- 7. THE DAILY PRESS and THE TIMES-HERALD, Monday September 15, 1986 three stories in the news section, The College Today and Future, a look at the student body and some prominent locals who have attended CNC.

-- Paula Delo, Director Public Relations



MEXICO.



JANUARY 1987

THEME:

The Land of the Mayas, Mixtecs and the Zapotecs.

DESTINATION:

Chichen Atza, Uxmal, Palenque, Monte Alban, Mitla and Cancun.

DATES:

Tuesday, January 6, 1987 to Saturday, January 17, 1987.

COST:

Mulliman

\$ 899.00 per person in a triple room. \$ 979.00 per person in a double room. \$1,179.00 per person in a single room.

ELIGIBILITY:

Anybody interested in seeing some of Mexico's most magnificent Archaeological wonders. However, minors must be accompanied by an adult.

FOR MORE DETAILS:

Read the attached itinerary and call/write Professor Scheiderer

Professor Scheiderer Department of Modern Languages Christopher Newport College 50 Shoe Lane Newport News, VA 23606

WORK: (804) 599-7109 HOME: (804) 874-1496



Purchasing Staff

The Purchasing Office will be operating with a reduced staff through the month of September. Every effort will be made to take care of emergency needs and work stoppage items, but, your patience will be needed until positions are filled and the office is back to normal staff level.

Your cooperation will be greatly appreciated.

-- Alice J. Babcock
* * * * *

CHRISTOPHER'S Menu September 15-19, 1986

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 15th

Taco Salads
Beef Stew
Stuffed Peppers
Stuffed Cabbage
Ham Steak

Stewed Tomatoes Scalloped Potatoes Green Beans Rice Pilaf

"Variety

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 16th

Taco Salads
Buritos
Shrimp Fried Rice
Turkey & Dressing

Peas with Onions Carrots Mashed Potatoes Broccoli

OF

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 17th

Taco Salads Mackreal Cakes Pizza Fried Shrimp

Corn O'Brien Lima Beans Potato Salad Cole Slaw

DESSERTS

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 18th

"CHEF'S CHOICE"

EACH

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 19th

"CHEF'S CHOICE"

DAY"

FACULTY/STAFF/STUDENT NEWS

Dr. Dick Guthrie has been accepted as one of 16 German professors nation-wide (and the only one from a Virginia college) to participate in the Oral Proficiency Tester Workshop in foreign languages to be held September 18-21 at Penn State University in University Park, PA.

The purpose of this Workshop, sponsored by the U.S. Department of Education, is to train a selected group of language professors in the new method of testing oral proficiency in foreign language, a new method which is being introduced throughout the U.S.

cceptance to this Workshop was based upon a letter of application, letters of recommendation, and a taped conversation in the target language in which the applicant had to prove superior" fluency and mastery

Minutes of the CNC Faculty Meeting of April 25, 1986

The meeting was called to order at 3 p.m. by Dr. Summerville, the presiding officer.

- I. The minutes of the March 25, 1986, CNC faculty meeting were approved as reported in the Chronicle (#14 of 1986, pp. 8-9).
- II. President Anderson was unable to address the faculty because of a conflict in his schedule.

III. Committee Reports:

000

- A. Academic Status Committee. . . No Report
- B. Admissions Committee No Report
- C. Curriculum Committee No Report
- D. Degrees Committee. No Report
- E. Faculty Advisory Committee . . No Report

Dr. Gordon reported that the FAC recommended that the faculty of each school elect a representative to serve on the search committee for the new president of the College. Candidates nominated by the faculty of each school would present a brief speech explaining why they wished to serve, what criteria should be considered, and what they could contribute.

- F. Nominations Committee. . . . No Report
- IV. The faculty approved the recommendation from the Degrees Committee concerning six student petitions pertaining to their satisfying degree requirements (p.9 of the Chronicle #14 of 1986).
- V. The faculty approved the roster of candidates for degrees in May, 1986, subject to their satisfactory completion of all applicable requirements. The name of Dean Simpson was added to the list of candidates for the Bachelor of Science.
- VI. Committee elections were conducted. The names of those elected appeared in the Chronicle (#16 of 1986, pp. 3-5).
- VII. The faculty elected Dr. Jay Paul as Vice Chairman of the Faculty; Dr. Madeline Smith as Secretary to the Faculty; and Dr. Meritt W. Stark as Assistant Secretary to the Faculty.
- VIII. Dr. Summerville briefed the faculty on position allocations for 1986-87. He spoke on the need for a staff planning committee which would include a faculty member from each school as well as the three deans. He reminded committee chairmen to submit their annual reports. He noted that the visiting committee from the Commission on Colleges of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools will be visiting the campus on April 29-30. He reminded the faculty to provide his office with their summer mailing addresses. He informed the faculty that they should expect to receive salary offers within the following two weeks. Finally, he reminded the faculty about commencement on May 18, 1986.
 - IX. The meeting adjourned at 4 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Meritt W. Stark, Jr. Secretary to the Faculty

Minutes of the CNC Faculty Meeting of August 18, 1986

The meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m. by Dr. Summerville, the presiding officer.

- I. William O'Neill, new rector of the Board of Visitors, commented on the concerns and goals of the Board for CNC: selection of a new president, reaccreditation of CNC by SACS, and the implementation of several goals, including increased enrollment, improvement of student life, and increased opportunities for faculty research.
- II. Dr. Gordon Davies, director of the Council of Higher Education, outlined the responsibilities of the Council and answered questions from the floor.
- III. Dr. Summerville noted the following:
 - A. In December 1986, a decision will be reached regarding SACS' reaccreditation of CNC.
 - B. The Board of Visitors has adopted a list of short-term goals for CNC and will solicit faculty advice as to how these goals will be implemented. To this purpose, five faculty advisory committees will be formed.
 - C. The FRC has examined CNC's methodology for faculty salary offers. Their recommendations, together with the faculty reaction they generated last spring, will influence salary offers for 1987-88.
 - D. Although the 1986-87 budget is tighter than last year's, instructional strength has been maintained.
 - E. Joanne Squires is chairing a committee of three faculty members and the dean of each school to consider how the college might meet staff reductions in the future.
 - F. Dennis Ridley will chair a committee of three faculty members from each school, which will make recommendations regarding student assessment.
- IV. The meeting was adjourned at 12:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Madeline Smith, Secretary to the Faculty

* * * * *

Board of Visitors Task Forces

The Board of Visitors has established five task forces for the purposes of studying the College's goals and objectives (adopted by the Board, Spring, 1986) and advising the Board on these subjects. Two instructional faculty members are to be elected by the Faculty to each task force. The Nominations Committee will move the following slate of nominees at the 9/17 Faculty Meeting:

Academic Activities Committee

Theodora Bostick Wayne Schell

(Robert Doane, FAC Chair and Jay Paul, Vice Chair of the Faculty, have been appointed by Jack Anderson as faculty liaisons with the appropriate Board committee);

2. Non Academic Student Activities Committee

Timothy Morgan Jane Webb (William Winter, appointed faculty liaison);

3. Legislative Relations & Financial Affairs Committee

Ronnie Cohen Algin King

(Doris Reppen, appointed faculty liaison);

4. Community Needs Committee

Robert Coker Stavroula Kostaki-Gailey

(Carl Colonna, appointed faculty liaison); and

5. Minority Representation Committee

Lora Friedman Grace Stuckey

(Robert Doane and Jay Paul, appointed faculty liaisons).

-- Buck Miller, Vice Chairman Nominations Committee

* * * * *

Committee on Degrees Report

The Committee on Degrees met on August 28, 1986 in Smith 159, with the chairman, Dr. Linda Morgan presiding.

The Committee considered the following petitions:

Case 1 - Student petitioned to be allowed to combine one non-sequence in Social Science and one sequence to satisfy that distribution area. The student's first major is in business administration which the above is allowed; the the second major is in leisure studies. The departments of psychology and sociology approve the request under this individual's circumstances.

Committee action: Recommend approval based on departmental decisions.

Case 2 - A petition was brought to the Committee to approve the awarding of the degree for a student posthumously.

Committee action: Under the circumstances recommend that the degree be awarded in a private ceremony or as the President sees appropriate.

The other case heard was denied.

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Linda Morgan, Chairman



COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

CHONG M PAK DIRECTOR

Department of Personnel and Training

JAMES MONROE BUILDING BICHMOND VIRGINA 2321 tres.

August 18, 1986

HEHORANDUM

All State Agency Heads

FROM:

Chong M. Pak

SUBJECT:

1986 Policy on State Fair Work Release Time

Objective: The Commonwealth of Virginia engourages employees to take an active role in civic and community projects. The Atlantic Rural Exposition (the official Virginia State Fair) is such an activity. Therefore, to encourage the participation of state employees again this year, reasonable Fair leave time is being provided. Governor Gerald L. Baliles has authorized that work release time may be granted without loss of pay to employees to attend the 1986 State Fair.

Procedure:

The release time shall be limited to one-half of one work day (4 hours) to all state employees. Normally, employees may be excused at noon when they specifically request time off to attend the Fair. However, for agencies participating in staggered work-hours, the afternoon release time may vary. If additional time is requested by an employee and granted, it shall be deducted from annual leave and/or previously accrued compensatory leave time.

The Fair leave time may be granted during the dates of the State Fair, at the discretion of the agency head. The dates of the Fair are September 18, 1986 through September 28, 1986. Each agency shall provide adequate staff coverage to ensure that essential services and efficient agency operations are maintained.

No employee may receive this release time to attend the Fair for more than one afternoon. Employees who do not elect or are unable to take advantage of this opportunity shall not be entitled to compensatory leave for a later date.

Agency Heads may establish an internal agency monitoring system to ensure release time is used for attendance at the Fair, provided all employees of the agency are subject to the monitoring.

If an employee as a part of his/her job responsibilities is assigned to participate in the Fair, i.e., in their official job capacity; staff an agency booth; judge in a contest, etc., such time is considered work time and not the subject of this procedure.

Distribution: Governor's Office Cabinet Secretaries All State Agency Heads